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ALL SAINTS½ CHURCH, EASTON 

 

tǊƛŜǎǘ ƛƴ /ƘŀǊƎŜ    Υ   IŀǊǊȅ 9ŘǿŀǊŘǎ    ¢ŜƭΥ тпстпт 
!ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘ tǊƛŜǎǘ    Υ   wƻōƛƴ !ƭŘŜǊǎƻƴ   ¢ŜƭΥ суунрр ƻǊ лттфл нпнллн  
        ¢ƘŜ /ƭƻƛǎǘŜǊǎΣ tǊƛƻǊȅ wƻŀŘΣ {ƴŀǇŜ      
/ƘǳǊŎƘǿŀǊŘŜƴ  Υ   WŀƴŜ ²ƻƻŘōǳǊȅ-9ƎƎƛƴǎ  ¢ŜƭΥ тпссст 
    .ƛŎƪƭŜȅΣ IŀǊǊƛŜǊǎ ²ŀƭƪ 
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ     Υ  tŀǘǊƛŎƪ [ƻǿƛƴ    ¢ŜƭΥ тноулф 
    .Ǌƻƻƪ CŀǊƳƘƻǳǎŜΣ CǊŀƳƭƛƴƎƘŀƳ    
aŀƎŀȊƛƴŜ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ   Υ /ƭŀǊŜ hǿŜƴ    ¢ŜƭΥ тпрлмр 
    р IŀǊǊƛŜǊǎ ²ŀƭƪΣ 9ŀǎǘƻƴ      

Dear Friends 
In March this year, a new Archbishop was installed in Canterbury Cathedral in the same week that 
a new Pope was inaugurated in Rome. I am writing this letter on the day these two men met for 
the first time in Rome.  
A few days before his historic meeting with Pope Francis, the Archbishop of Canterbury visited 
Suffolk. Although we werenõt in the congregation at Aldeburgh, D and I were privileged, with 
many other people, to meet him and hear him talking about his job. I hope I can share with you 
the air of optimism which he gives to those who meet him. 
I will not try to describe Archbishop Justin, except to say that he looks exactly like the photo-
graphs of him that appear in the newspapers. He is slight in build and unimpressive in stature, but 
his face glows with laughter, interest, thoughtfulness and compassion. 
I cannot give you a full account of all he said, but while we were with him he spoke of his surprise 
at being called to this office, and of the joy that doing the job gives him; he says it is the best job 
in the world.  
He spoke of the three priorities that guide him in all that he does:  
The first is a call to all, and to members of the Church in particular, to a life of faith and faithful-
ness based on prayer; faithfulness to the example of Jesus Christ, to his teaching and his self-
giving service.           
His second priority is a call to reconciliation. He has a reputation for this, having put his own life 
on the line when working with various warring groups in Nigeria and in other parts of the world, 
but he says that we all have a part to play in this. Reconciliation is what happens when we 
acknowledge Godõs love, and allow it to flow through us to the people around us and particularly 
to those with whom we find it difficult to agree.  
His third priority is evangelism. Not the sort of mass meeting spectacular along the lines of Billy 
Graham, but the quiet witness that makes known the reality of life through Jesus Christ and the 
healing and comfort we can receive through him. 
The Archbishop believes that people all over the world are hungry for Godõs peace, and that they 
long for truth and integrity, for gentleness and virtue.  
Archbishop Justin believes the Churchõs task now is to show the world what Godõs love means 
today. It is as simple as that.  
I have to tell you, his optimism has rubbed off on us. We look forward to seeing how exciting the 
next ten or so years are going to be. 
 
With love from 

Robin 
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Church Matters ééé.. 
 

 

 

Discussion Group  
 
 

Our Discussion Group in June looked at the concept of sacred places,  
which varied from well known religious sites to places in our own homes or 
gardens. 
 
There will be no Discussion Group in July or August.  We start again in  
September, so the next meeting will be on Wednesday 4th September at 
10.30 am at Bickley in Harriers Walk. 
 

Dates for July  
 
PCC Meeting 
 
There will be a PCC meeting on Tuesday 9th July at 2 Black and White  
Cottages. 
 
Confirmation Service with Bishop Nigel 
 
This will be on Sunday 14th July at 3 pm at Kettleburgh church.  Do come and 
support the candidates if you can. 
 
 

 CƭƻǿŜǊǎ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ 

сǘƘ Wǳƭȅ aŀǊȅ ²ƛƭƭǎƻƴ WŀȅƴŜ Dƛōǎƻƴ 

моǘƘ Wǳƭȅ aŀǊȅ ²ƛƭƭǎƻƴ WŀȅƴŜ Dƛōǎƻƴ 

нлǘƘ Wǳƭȅ 9ƳƳŀ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ 9ƳƳŀ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ 

нтǘƘ Wǳƭȅ 9ƳƳŀ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ 9ƳƳŀ WƻƘƴǎǘƻƴ 

оǊŘ !ǳƎǳǎǘ 5ƻǘ .ƭŀƴŜ 5ƻǘ .ƭŀƴŜ 

C[h²9w !b5 /[9!bLbD wh¢! 
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Wedding of Hannah Wilson and Francis Wood 
 

The church was full of family, friends and flowers for Francis and Hannahôs 
wedding.  The bride looked beautiful in a full length fitted gown with a long 
veil trimmed with lace.  Hannahôs sister, Nicole, was the only bridesmaid and 
she also read one of the four lovely readings.  There was an atmosphere of 
radiant happiness which the weather could not dampen, although it was  
raining so much at the end of the service that no photographs could be taken 
outside. 
 
Glorious music was provided by an organist and a trumpeter, and also by a 
harpist during the signing of the register.  She continued to play after the  
service while some photos were taken inside the church. 
 
We have come to know Hannah and Francis who have worshipped regularly 
with us for a year or more and it was wonderful to see their joy on their  
special day. 
 
We wish them every happiness in a long and contented marriage and send 
them our love and congratulations.  May God bless them and may they  
cherish each other as He cherishes them. 
 
         Jane Woodbury-Eggins 
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, EASTON  

is hosting  

Sunday 14th July 

/ƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀ ŎǳǇ ƻŦ ΨǇǊƻǇŜǊΩ ŎƻũŜŜ 
ƻǊ ǘŜŀ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎǊƻƛǎǎŀƴǘΣ ƘƻƳŜƳŀŘŜ  
ƎƻƻŘƛŜǎ ƻǊ ŀ ǎƻƊ ŘǊƛƴƪΣ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 

ǇŀǇŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘŀǘ 
.ŀŎƻƴ Ǌƻƭƭǎ ƴƻǿ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴǳΗ 

 {ǘƻǊȅǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŀƊ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ǘƻ  
ŀƳǳǎŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
/ȅŎƭƛǎǘǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
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Hidden Gardens of Easton 
Sunday 16th June 

 
A big thank you to all those involved in our Hidden Gardens!  We made 
a profit for the church of £581 after expenses.  We want to thank  
Michael and Paul, Clare Owen for all the administrative ñstuffò, Jean 
and her team providing teas, Colin for looking after the money, and 
especially all the people who opened their gardens to the public for the 
afternoon and spent weeks beforehand preparing.  We had lots of 
complimentary comments on the different gardens.  A very successful 
afternoon! 

Jane Woodbury-Eggins 
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Wǳǎǘ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎ ƻƴ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅΦ 
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EASTON & LETHERINGHAM  
VILLAGE HALL NEWS  

 
 

 

Unfortunately we had to cancel our planned live music event in June  
featuring Edôs Little Sister as we sold no tickets, which was disappointing. 
 
On a more up beat note, for those of you who havenôt yet seen the newly 
landscaped front garden at the hall, do make a visit to look. It was a very  
neglected area and difficult to maintain, and had been left  for a number of 
years. The committee looked at a number of options to use the space  
including off road parking spaces. However this was not possible due to  
extensive tree roots belonging to the two preserved yew trees and the space 
not being deep enough to comply with current highway requirements, as well 
as safety issues. Therefore the plan was to create a low maintenance garden 
and seating area, which would be pleasant on the eye and easy to look after, 
with the added benefit of increasing the usable outdoor space for those warm  
evenings!  (See photos opposite.) 
 
Thanks go to Jenny for her organisation of the works and garden design in 
partnership with Reuben Eaves of Reubenôs Landscaping Design Ltd.  
Reuben very generously donated all the hard landscaping materials worth 
over Ã600, as well as a heavily discounted rate, as his way of giving  
something to the local community and meeting our low budget. VHMC wish 
to thank Reuben for his generosity. 
 
Many thanks also to village hall neighbour Alun Thomas of Hunt Kennels, 
who stepped in to help our landscapers with a supply of water for the cement 
mixer and plenty of cups of tea for the workers. They couldnôt have managed 
without you!  
 
Do enjoy the new space; donôt feel you have to be using the hall to come 
take a pew and watch the world go by! 
 

Ian Palfreyman        

Village Hall Management Committee 

 

www.elvillagehall.com 
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9!{¢hb млл /[¦. 
WǳƴŜ ²ƛƴƴŜǊ 

!ƭƭƛŜ DǊŜŜƴ όbƻΦ ммύ 
²ƛƴƴƛƴƎ ϻпо 

hǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ǌǳƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ Iŀƭƭ aŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
 /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀǾŜ {ǘŀƎƎ ƻƴ тпслрп ƻǊ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǿǿǿΦŜƭǾƛƭƭŀƎŜƘŀƭƭΦŎƻƳκƳŜƳōŜǊǎ-ϧ-

ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΦƘǘƳƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ǊŜƳŀƛƴƛƴƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΦ 
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EASTON BELLES  
 

 

    òTHE BELLES, THE BELLESó 
 

AT OUR JUNE MEETING WE WERE MADE UP!  

 

What a super meeting we had with Jacki Franklin advising us on the right 

colours to wear to suit our personal ôseasonalõ tones.  Pity the seasons 

havenõt got it right at the moment so we can match our outfits  

accordingly!   

 

Jane Pollock and Deborah Stocker were two willing volunteers to find 

the right colours to wear and Liz Yeatts had make up applied, again to 

suit her ôspringõ personality. 

 

WHAT A LOAD OF RUBBISH!  

 

On Tuesday 25 th  a warm, sunny evening, a few members set off on a  

village litter pick ð with some surprising results!   A membersõ evening  

followed with delicious strawberries, cream and homemade shortbread 

biscuits.  

 

For our meeting this month (Tuesday 23rd) we are holding a BBQ at a  

memberõs home.  If you would like to join us, please ring me on 746808 

for details.  

 

Janet Prentice  



LATEST NEWS ABOUT THE HIVE ENERGY PLANNING APPEAL 
 
Public Meeting held on  30th May in Hacheston Village Hall 
 

Apologies    Ward Councillor for Easton, Bob Snell, explained that as Chairman of the Development 
Control Committee, he might have to determine in complete independence any future applications for 
this or other sites, so he presented his apologies. 
Present       55 people attended the Meeting, chaired by Wig Darby from the No Hacheston Solar group.  
Those present included Dr Dan Poulter MP, Cllr Stephen Burroughes (County Councillor) and Cllr Tony 
Fryatt (District Councillor).  Cllrs Burroughes & Fryatt were both members of the Development Control 
Committee that refused planning permission for the Hive Energy proposal.  Another three District  
Councillors from the Control Committee were also present, together with the Chairmen from Easton & 
Hacheston Parish Councils.  There were also three representatives from the Suffolk Preservation  
Society, which had strongly opposed the application.  With all the expertise present, there was lively and 
informed debate.  
 

Reports    Dr Dan Poulter MP said that the District Councillors had done well to stand up to the Council 
Officers by refusing the application on good planning grounds.  He stated that the Local Authority  
needed to have local rules and plans in place for siting such developments in the right place.  Dr Poulter 
reported that Waveney District had more suitable brownfield sites and he would keep raising the matter 
with the Leader of the Council, with whom he held regular meetings.  Cllr Burroughes explained that he 
was on a Green Energy Committee which sought to produce a coherent policy.  He said that he would 
shortly be speaking to the County Council on the matter and would do all he could to support those in 
opposition to Hive Energyôs proposal. Cllr Fryatt said that a robust policy for solar energy was needed in 
the District Councilôs Local Development Framework because at present the matter was wide open for 
exploitation. 
 

Fighting Fund    At the Meeting, Chrissie Darby thanked everyone for their donations to the fighting 
fund.  She said that there were now sufficient funds for Richard Buxton to instruct a barrister, Richard 
Turney from Landmark Chambers, to represent No Hacheston Solar at the Inquiry.  Richard Buxton and 
his colleague, Lisa Foster, were doing all they could to keep the costs down.  They would only step in 
when either the opposition group or Richard Turney thought their input was necessary.  Fund raising 
was continuing in order to cover these and any other costs that this Inquiry may incur in order to reach a 
successful conclusion. 
 

The Planning Inquiry    The Inquiry will take place in Hacheston Village Hall and has now been  
extended to four days  -  25, 26 & 27th September & 1st October. 
 

The importance of fighting this Appeal has been highlighted by recent news that a Hive Energy/ Moser 
Baer solar development near Silverstone (which is nearing completion) has changed the layout without 
permission, as well as increasing the rows of panels and removing gaps within rows. The local Parham 
Airfield site (now well into construction) also wishes to alter its layout by increasing the panels from 
64,200 to 80,212 and doubling the number of inverters.  
 
We must stop Hive Energyõs Appeal to prevent this ever happening at Hacheston.     

Jill Temperton 
  

If you would like to be kept informed about the latest information 
concerning the Appeal or wish to contribute to the Fighting Fund 

please email:  nohachestonsolar@hotmail.co.uk  

мл 
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It was lovely to be part of the village May Fair meeting everybody at our 
face painting and biscuit decorating stall. Thanks to all the parents and 
staff who helped. 
 

A date for your diary :  
 

Friday 19th  July  
 

All welcome  
Annual BBQ starting at 3pm  

Teddy Parachute from Church tower at 5pm  
(£1 to enter a soft toy with homemade parachute - 

please make this prior to coming!)  
Prizes awarded for óBest Decoratedô, óBest Flyerô, óNearest the 

Targetô and  
óBest Adult-engineered Parachuteô (new prize this year!) 

BBQ food available £1 per sausage in a roll and £1.50 for a 
burger.  

Tickets can be purchased prior to the day or on the 
door.  Teas/coffees/soft drinks available.  

Face painting, raffle and cake óbring and buyô stall.  
Great fun for all the family!  

 
Enquiries about the event above or if you would like to visit us at  
Pre-School please ring 746935. Bring this article to us and get your 
first session free!  

Easton Pre -School News  
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Go with the Flow Youth Bus 

in Easton  
 
 

 
Tuesdays fortnightly  

This month :  2nd, 16th and 30th July Time: 6.30pm - 8.30pm.  
Location: Village Green  

Age : School Year 6 upwards.  
Possible Activities include...Wii, X box, TV/Films, Cooking, Craft, 

Games....  
 

More details : http://gowiththeflow.onesuffolk.net/  
 

Dog Wardenõs Plea 

 

If your doggie does a poo  
Then you know what you should do  

Just bag it up and place it in a bin.  
 

It isnôt very neat to leave it in the street 

Where folks will go and dip their tootsies in.  
 

Donôt put it on a rock or leave it on the shore 
Donôt hang it on a tree or on a wall 

And please, I wish to state just never desecrate  

The churchyard ï that is really worst of all.  
 

Donôt leave it in the town or on a country fence 
Donôt leave it all upon the village green 

And when you take a stroll a lovely grassy knoll 

Is never where the poo bag should be seen. 
 

Dog walkers everywhere I beg of you take care  
Be strong and stand out in the crowd  

Keep our village clean, a pleasure to be seen 
And make your doggie very proud. 

 

Maggie Perkovic  - published by kind permission of the author  

http://gowiththeflow.onesuffolk.net/
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HOLDING COURT? 

 

Some alert readers may have seen or read about unusual goings-on in  

Ipswich Crown Court recently. Perhaps an explanation is due. 
 

Each year, The Queen appoints a High Sheriff in each county of this country; 

the holder of this historic office is traditionally responsible to The Queen for 

the safety of justice within the county, for the protection of her judges and 

magistrates and for overseeing the workings of the justice system.  Of course, 

nowadays, the office is largely ceremonial, because the justice system is  

administered by a Government Department, and the security of the judges 

and of prisoners is delivered by contract. 
 

Traditionally each High Sheriff appoints a chaplain; in years past, his role was 

to hear the confession of condemned criminals, administer absolution and  

witness the death penalty. Happily there is no call for this task today. 

This year, the High Sheriff of Suffolk is Sir Edward Greenwell, who lives near 

Orford.  For reasons too complicated to explain, he asked me to act as his 

Chaplain for his year in office. He was sworn in (it is an impressive oath of 

office) before the Resident Judge in Ipswich Crown Court in April, during 

which ceremony I had to lead prayers. Since then I have accompanied him 

on a number of visits to various parts of the justice system located in Suffolk. 
 

It was on one such visit to the Crown Court, two weeks ago, when the High 

Sheriff and I were sitting either side of the Judge who had just sentenced a 

prisoner, that a member of the public left the public gallery, ran across the 

court, climbed onto the bench and attempted to assault the Judge. As you 

can imagine, it was the High Sheriff and I who became the first line of  

defence, but we were quickly relieved by Police, court officials and the manõs 

parents. The manõs actions constituted contempt, a serious offence, and the 

following day he found himself sentenced to a term of imprisonment.          
 

Robin Alderson        
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SPORTING FIXTURES FOR JULY  
 

Easton Cricket Club  
 

Sat 6th   1st XI  v Long Melford  Home 
Sun 7th  Ladies XI v Woodbridge  Away 
Sat 13th   1st XI  v Brockley   Away 
   2nd XI  v Eye    Home 
Sun 14th   Sunday XI v BT & Waldringfield Home 
   Ladies XI v Cambridge   Home 
Sat 20th   1st XI  v Dunmow   Away 
   2nd XI  v Stradbroke   Home 
Sun 21

st
   Sunday XI v Southwold   Home 

Sat 27th   1st XI  v Woodbridge  Away 
   2nd XI  v DBSL   Away 
Sun 28th   Sunday XI v Carribeans   Away 
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BOWLS CLUB SPORTING  
FIXTURES FOR JULY  

 
Tue 2nd v Waldringfield Woodbridge League     Home 
Thu 4th v Woodbridge Fynn League       Away 
Sun 7th Hammond Trophy Triples Competition ï All Day  Home 
Tue 9

th
 v Dennington  Woodbridge League     Home 

Thu 11th v Tunstall  Fynn League      Home 
Tue 16th v Laxfield  Woodbridge League     Away 
Thu 18th  v Melton  Fynn League      Away 
Tue 23rd v Otley   Woodbridge League     Home 
Thu 25th  v Hollesley  Fynn League      Away 
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TODDLER GROUP 
¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ 

ŀǘ 9ŀǎǘƻƴ ±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ Iŀƭƭ 

όфΥпрŀƳ-ммΥпрŀƳύ 

.ǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛǧƭŜ ƻƴŜǎ ŦƻǊ play ŀƴŘ fun 
aǳƳǎΣ 5ŀŘǎΣ bŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ DǊŀƴŘŀŘǎ ς !ƭƭ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜΗ 

/ŀƭƭ bƛŎƻƭŀ hǿŜƴǎ ƻƴ суплфу 

Wild Flower Meadow 

 

I thought villagers might be interested to know that the small field on the left 
when turning into the Cricket Club entrance has been sown with a wildflower 
mix under the Stewardship Scheme.  I understand from Jonathan Duggan 
that the scheme covers a period of five years or so.   
 

Although there is a sparse showing of rape from previous crops, the grass 
and wildflowers are growing well, with some flowers just beginning to show, 
like Vetch and Speedwell. 
 

Also, our bank on the far side of the garden is now showing well.   This is 
maintained as a wildflower bank. Cut at the end of February, then left for the 
cowslips and dandelions as they are a well sought early source by bees.  Now 
showing mainly white and blue colours.  Normally finishes with purplish  
knapweed in autumn, after which it is cut, allowed to dry, then raked off to 
drop seed for next year. 

Brian Boon, Orchards, School Lane 



 

Wellie Boots for July  
 

D 
isaster, yet another disaster!  Is there nothing about the 

English weather that doesnõt end up as a disaster in one 

way or another?  After a very wet and miserable spring, 

we were then greeted with the encouraging news that at least 

this would bring forth a bumper crop of fruit when late summer 

came around.  What everyone forgot to tell me was that this 

was not good news at all for young fruit trees, which need careful handling.  

Consequently, because of our recent abnormally high winds, our three year 

old Victoria plum trees have already split through the sheer weight of fruit.  

Even if they can be saved, having been bound, propped up and the fruit crop 

severely reduced, there will always be a permanent weakness, so they will 

probably have to be replaced in the autumn.  So, check your fruit trees at 

once, especially the younger ones, and if they seem overladen, carefully  

remove some of the fruit ð better a lower yield than lose half your tree.  Also 

keep a careful watch for the next couple of months as fruit develops quickly 

and weighs heavily, so further action may be needed later on, such as  

removing blemished fruit or   the central apple from each cluster.   

 

Even more doom and gloom came about when I had to evict 

one of the mallards from her nest after a month, and, as I  

expected, all the eggs were addled and unfertilised. Obviously 

her mother had never told her about the birds and the bees  

beforehand, unlike her wayward cousin Priscilla.  Having been fed and  

nurtured in our garden for three or four weeks, Priscilla and babies suddenly 

vanished completely, so we feared the worst.  Then, the day before Hidden 

Gardens, imagine our delight and amazement when she suddenly re-appeared 

complete with all the kids in tow.  But her secret was out the next day when 

they were recognised by several neighbouring gardeners.  Seems sheõd been 

doing the rounds of several of the village ponds.  She says she was ôon her 

ôolidaysõ, but Iõm not so sure.  I think perhaps sheõs no better than she should 

be and will do anything for a handful of grain or a slice of bread - so be 

warned.  Perhaps thatõs why sheõs ended up with seven brown babies and one 

golden yellow, although she swears it was a surrogacy.  But sheõs a wonderful 

mother, canõt take that away from her, and how she manages to shepherd 

eight kids twice a day over a busy road to the Deben without incident, Iõll 

never know.  

мт 
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Talking of holidays, donõt forget to give your conservatory 

plants their annual break for the next couple of months or so 

by just moving them outside into a suitable position.  They 

will appreciate it and reward you well when they are brought 

back in during early September. Meanwhile, donõt forget that 

elsewhere well-established plants may not need watering but newly planted 

ones, bedding plants and plants in containers will all need regular watering. 

And talking of water brings me round to ponds and fish who should now be 

on their high protein summer diet as they have already frantically set about 

their breeding season. The next few weeks may also see signs of distress 

caused by shortage of oxygen which is easily controlled by a small pump or 

cascade. 

  

Naturally, following Hidden Gardens, many of the village gardens are now 

resplendent with urns and pots brimming over with brilliant floral displays, 

manicured lawns and beautifully trimmed beds and borders.  Yes, it was a lot 

of very hard work, but greatly appreciated, as were the strenuous efforts put 

in by the usual band of cheerful helpers on the Village Green the previous 

weekend. Iõve no doubt all our gardens are now looking the best they have 

done for the last two years ð well worth the effort and now we can relax 

and enjoy our gardens for the rest of the summer.  However, to maintain 

them in peak condition, urns and pots especially will need a monthly feed as 

they use up a lot of energy producing magnificent blooms.  Of course, now 

that we should be getting some really hot weather (ha-ha-ha), set the mower 

higher than usual so that if it does become very hot the lawn will not dry out 

so quickly. 

  

Delilah came round the other day just in time to go back and 

give some of her perennials the òChelsea Chopó and to study 

òdead-headingó ð will that girl never learn?  Most perennials 

will respond favourably to cutting back ð otherwise known as 

the Chelsea Chop. When the initial flowering is more or less 

over, chop off the spent heads and if you do this shorter at the 

front but taller at the back, this should give you a larger expanse of late  

flowering. Dead-heading is more about dealing with individual plants and 

flowers such as delphiniums, lupins, hollyhocks, foxgloves, etc (only after the 

main òspikeó is spent and then only if you donõt want to save the seed). But 

be careful about dead-heading roses as many of them will produce a brilliant 

display of hips at the end of the season and it would be a sin to miss out on 

these. 


